Subject: North Ogden City Water Hook-Up

Sept. 9, 2014

Dear North Ogden City Council Members;

When North Ogden City increased the depth of the well at 800 East 2100 North around the year 2000 and subsequently surge tested the well for a period of time. The private wells in the vicinity no longer produced adequate water for a residential home. My home at 672 East 2100 North was one of those homes.

In discussions with the then City Manager John Hendricks he told me that if I would purchase from the city a hook up for \$1000.00 I could hook up any time in the future . I purchased the hook up.

After the city stopped surge testing their well the aquifer replenished and my well-produced adequate water once again. I had no reason to hook up at that time. My understanding was that I owned the hook up and could use it any time in the future.

Now it is 2014 and I would like to use the previously purchased water hook up at my 672 East 2100 North residence.

I have spoken with several city employees and they tell me the city records do not go back that far. Mayor Brent Taylor told me I would have to go to the city council for the authorization for North Ogden City to honor their commitment for my water hook up.

I cannot find my city receipt. My financial institution only keeps check records for seven years.

I hope the City Council will honor the agreement made with myself and North Ogden City and allow me to hook up to city water.

Thank you for your time and consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,

Lyle Adams